ANNOUNCEMENT
AFTER THE CONFERENCE OF NEC

HELD ON 21 OCTOBER 2007 AT 11.30 P.M. AT THE SEAT OF NEC.

On 21 October at 11.30 p.m. another press conference was held at the seat of the National Electoral Commission.  

The following NEC’s members participated in the conference:






Deputy Chairman of NEC

Judge Jan Kacprzak

The deputy Chairman of NEC, Judge Jan Kacprzak passed on information on the disruptions of the election silence, which took place on the day before the election day. According to the data submitted by the Police as at 8.00 p.m., there were 152 incidents connected with the election. Most of the time the incidents concerned destroying or hanging electoral posters (86 cases).

There were also individual cases of destroying electoral billboards.  
Judge  Kacprzak stressed that electioneering on the Internet was not a problem – only 6 cases were noted. There was also one case of the violation of personal immunity of one of the members of the Electoral Commission (Ursus district of Warsaw).
As to the extension of the election silence by nearly three hours, Judge Kacprzak emphasized that such a long delay happened for the first time in the seventeen years long history of the democratic electoral system in Poland.
